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From Mike Baker, City of Avondale, Education Committee Chair 
On behalf of the Arizona Building Official’s Education Committee we would like to 
invite you to attend our 2016 Fall Education Institute in Mesa Arizona. Courses will 
be held September 26th-30th. We have a diverse range of subject matter as well 
as classes for those just beginning their careers to those needing a little refresher.  
As a member of ICC’s Preferred Provider Network all courses you attend will 
provide you with CEU’s for ICC certification renewal. For more information, visit our 
website at www.azbo.us. 
If we can be of further assistance, please let us know. You may contact us through 
the website above. 
Sincerely, 
The AZBO Education Committee 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Central Chapter is 
hosting the Wednesday 
night event September 28th 
at 7 p.m.   
YOU DO NOT HAVE TO BE 
ATTENDING THE INSTITUTE 
TO ATTEND THIS EVENT.   

We will be collecting money for 
Halloween Costumes for the 
children at the Sojourner 
Center. 
There will be a donation bowl 
at 70’s Disco Night so bring 
some extra cash if you would 
like to contribute to make The 
Halloween Parade extra 
special for these children who 
are escaping domestic violence 

situations. 

http://www.azbo.us/
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AZBO ABM was in Payson in July 
Golf Tournament 7-12-16 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

#WhichWayDidItGo? 

 



AZBO News  

 

Arizona Building Officials  September 2016 

 

Page 3 

 

AZBO ABM  
Brown &Associates 

Hosted a LUAU 
7-12-16 
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AZBO ABM Education Program 7-13-16 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Sponsor Appreciation 

Guest 
Speaker 
Kellan 
Fluckiger 

Business 

Ethics 

Alternative 
Energy 
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Annual Banquet and Awards Ceremony, 7-13-16 
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2015/2016 Awards 
 

Building Official of the Year 
Bob Lee, Town of Paradise Valley 

 
Building Inspector of the Year 
Stephen Hart, City of Tempe 

 
Permit Tech of the Year 

Deborah Bradway, Gila County 
 

Administrative Assistant of the Year 
Nathan Wright, City of Phoenix 

 
Award of Excellence 

Robert Goodhue, City of Peoria 
 

Special Services Award 
Mike Baker, City of Avondale 

 
Award of Merit 

Patti Schechter, Brown & Associates 
 

Achievement in Code Development 
In Honor and Memory of Forrest Fielder 

Presented to  
Patsy Fielder 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Chairman’s Awards:  
Mike Baker, City of Avondale,  

Patti Schechter, Brown & Associates 
Cindy Sessions, Shums Coda 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Don & Mike Patti & Don Don & Cindy 
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Annual Business Meeting 7-14-16 
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Chapter and Committee Updates 
From Randal Westacott, City of Goodyear, Chapter Chair 
Central Chapter Buzz 3rd Quarter, 
The Central Chapter third quarter has been active with presentation, planning 
events, and looking forward. This quarter we held a field trip meeting in Paradise 
Valley (Thanks Bob Lee), at Cullum Homes. I also want to thank our gracious hosts 
of the meeting for opening their model center to us and for having representatives 
from Wolf Mechanical Inc. there to answer our questions about residential 
mechanical design and the checklist from ACCA. Also on hand were representatives 
of trutankless displaying their whole home, electric tank less water heater with what 
I have to describe as smart technology.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In August we received a presentation from the City of Maricopa on their successful 
transition from paper to all digital. They are using the SmartGov  platform, and e-
PlanSoft for their digital reviews. This is a true success story from the full 
functionality and breadth of integration, to the low cost implementation and 
maintenance. Robert Mathias from the City of Maricopa is a wealth of knowledge 
about the whole process. This is certainly worth a look if you are interested. 
The month of July was set aside for attendance at the ABM in Payson. There is a 
lot going on at the State level and volunteers are always welcome. 
I want to give a shout out to all that will listen. Constant Contact is the Central 
Chapter primary notification device next to personal attendance at our monthly 
meetings. I encourage all of you to take just a few minutes to view the monthly 
notices and especially look at the side bar announcements. This is the area where 
we offer our scholarship opportunities. Each year we have 20 scholarships 
available for each institute. Sadly we only issued 8 scholarships for the fall institute 
due to lack of applications. If you are a central chapter member or someone 
interested in what we are up to please send an e-mail request to president-
icccentral@azbo.us to be added to our distribution list. 
In closing it is my pleasure to serve as the Central Chapter President. I believe in 
the AZBO organization and all that we do to support, foster, and administer 
internationally recognized and used life safety codes. I encourage all of you to be 
involved in our process and the code development process through ICC CDP access. 
Make your voice heard. We need you. 
 

http://smartgovcommunity.com/
http://www.eplansoft.com/
http://www.eplansoft.com/
mailto:president-icccentral@azbo.us
mailto:president-icccentral@azbo.us
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From Chuck King, Town of Oro Valley, Southern Chapter Chair: 
The Southern Chapter hosted a class on the ANSI A117.1 Accessibility on 
July 25th and 26th.  Approximately 54 people attended.  
We’ve also added a new Chapter Secretary, Mary Wright, who will be our 
contact person for meetings, classes and other announcements. 
Meet Mary Wright: 

Hello, my name is Mary Wright.  I have been working for Pima 
County Development Services for just over 10 years.  Currently, I 
am the Building Administration Supervisor of the Building and Site 
Development Section.  In my spare time, I am working on finishing 
my Bachelor’s Degree in Business Administration from Northern 
Arizona University.  I am looking forward to the new adventures 
that this position will bring and look forward to working with all 
of you. 

Mary’s contact info:  Mary.Wright@pima.gov  
 
 
From Ella Ochoa, City of El Mirage, Permit Tech Committee Chair: 
Our next Permit Tech Committee meeting is scheduled for 
November 2, 2016.  
This will be a full day of training instructed by Mary Dickson.  
If you have any suggestions for topics email them directly to 
Ella at  or  
Mary at 
 
From Patti Schechter, Brown & Associates, Awards Committee Chair: 
Nominate your peers who you believe have gone above and beyond for a 
2016/2017 AZBO Award to be distributed at the AZBO ABM next summer.  
Nomination form is on AZBO’s website:  
 
 
and a little humor… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

mailto:Mary.Wright@pima.gov
mailto:mochoa@cityofelmirage.org
mailto:mdickson@cityofelmirage.org
http://www.azbo.us/AZBOAwards.html
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Special Olympics Aquatic Competition, Peoria, AZ 9-10-16 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A special thank you to our amazing volunteers who spent their  
Saturday with some very enthusiastic athletes! 
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AZBO 2016  
Annual Sponsors 

http://www.srpnet.com/

